
Rt Hon Rishi Sunak 

10 Downing Street. 

London SW1A 2AA  

                             

 

Dear Prime Minister,       22.11.22 

Ref: Multiple fatalities of unarmed protestors in Western Iran. 

Despite the brutal crackdown by the Islamic Republic security forces against 

unarmed civilians, the homegrown and organic revolution in Iran has continued and 

gained strength. 

The Western Iranian cities of Mahabad and Javanrood, located in the province of 

Kurdistan, are now under an intense crackdown with the use of military ammunition 

and unconfirmed reports of the use of HexaChloroEthane grenades which can be 

fatal. 

Videos uploaded to many social media platforms, which have a running commentary 

with times and dates, clearly show the intensive and brutal crackdown faced by the 

protestors. These videos also show multiple fatalities and injuries. 

In line with the Islamic Republic’s procedure to quell the protests, the internet has 

now been shut down. 

The theocratic dictatorship will continue to massacre unarmed civilians. The 

international community has now witnessed the deaths of many hundreds of 

youngsters, which includes over 50 minors. 

Unless direct action is taken by the U.K and allied governments, the Islamic Republic 

will continue with the systematic massacre of unarmed protestors. 

Action against many individuals, as well as the so-called morality police, has been 

taken and the democracies, as well as the international community, have stood in 



solidarity with the Iranian revolution, a revolution spearheaded by Human Rights and 

in particular women’s Rights. 

Regardless, the genocide of an entire generation continues and yet the revolution 

has held firm. Action and holding the Islamic Republic to account, as well as 

imposing stern sanctions may persuade the regime in Tehran to cease this merciless 

killing. 

As you are aware, the Iranian parliament has voted unanimously to execute many of 

the arrested protestors. Virgins are to be raped, or ‘temporarily married to a guard’ 

on the eve of their execution. Direct action and sanctions may avert this massacre. 

The Iranian revolution has entered its third month. This is not a protest regarding just 

Human Rights. This is a revolution aimed at regime change and unarmed civilians 

are gunned downed, tortured, and raped. The free world needs to take action now by 

closing the Islamic Republic embassies in U.K and E.U, banning Iranian registered 

aircraft from flying into U.K and E.U airspace, banning Iranian merchant ships from 

docking in U.K and E.U ports as well as ensuring the sanctions that are already in 

effect to be policed accordingly. The democracies need to consider the withdrawal of 

their representatives from Tehran and ensure the Iranian government cannot trade in 

the U.K and E.U by circumventing sanctions. 

The dictatorship in Tehran will only respond to force, not words of solidarity. 

We sincerely hope that the U.K government will take the required action with no 

further delay as unarmed innocent civilians are massacred on a daily basis. 

 

Yours Sincerely, 

Association of Iranian Human Rights and Allies 

 

 


